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OBJECTIVES OF THE GROUP

a) To promote interest in and preserve Western Australian indigenous orchids.

b) To learn the best means of cultivation and do all things possible for the conservation of native orchids in
their environment.

c) To learn their habits and keep records.

d) To have field days and learn to recognize the different genera and species.

e) To hold meetings for the exchange of knowledge and furthering of interest in W.A. orchids.

f) To affiliate with kindred organizations.

g) To make rules for the governing of the Group's domestic affairs.

h) To do all such lawful things as are incidental to or conducive to the attainment of the above objectives.

Note: The opinions expressed by contributors to this Bulletin are not specifically endorsed by this Group.
POSTAL ADDRESS: PO BOX 323, VICTORIA PARK, W.A. 6979

EMAIL ADDRESS:

WEB ADDRESS:

WEB MASTER: Don Ward email:

REGISTRAR: Ross Fox

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING
Wednesday 16" April 2007 at 7.00pm at the Lecture Theatre, Kings Park Admin. Office.

NEXT GENERAL MEETING
The next General Meeting will be on Wednesday 16" April 2007 at 8.00pm at the Lecture
Theatre, Kings Park. The speaker will be revealed at the meeting.

BULLETIN ARTICLES The deadline for the JUNE issue is 1st
Please send Bulletin contributions by JUNE. Any articles received after then will
email tc by post to be carried over,
or by

phone to above number or












*** THE BULLETIN BY E-MAIL ***
There are a number of members who have
a readily accessible e-mail address. It
would be better for the club if members
chose to receive the bulletin in an
electronic form as this saves both printing
and postage. It will also conserve some
trees!

If any member would like to receive the
bulletin via e-mail could you please let the
editor know by e-mail. The address is

One key advantage is that the electronic
version will contain a range of COLOUR
photos for your enjoyment. It will also
contain a ‘What is this?’ set of photos
where, instead of waiting for a field trip or
a meeting, you can argue on line. Won't
that be a bonus.

FIELD TRIP TRANSPORT

It has always been the aim of the club to
create the opportunity for people to share
transport for both the social opportunities it
provides along the journey and for the cost
savings. To facilitate this members are
asked to let Ross Fox know when they are
indicating whether they are coming to a
field trip if

a) they have space in their vehicle for
someone else  or

b) if they would like to go with someone
else.

Ross will then be able to be a liaison
person to enable more transport sharing.
There will be many occasions when this is
not possible, but it makes sense to reduce
the size of convoys and to share
expenses.

[Ed note — | have often done this and have
had the chance to ‘swap cars' and ‘share
myself around’ especially over weekend
trips.]

BUSHLAND PRESERVATION

The committee has made a decision to
donate $100 to the Conservation Council
of WA for their joint work with the Urban
Bushland Council on bushland
conservation. This is an important move
as the Conservation Council no longer
receives any government funds as it has
done in the past.

n

The Committee would recommend that
members who wish to, add individually to
this amount to support Urban Bushland
Preservation. Donatoins can he made
direct to the Conservation Council or can
be given to our treasurer, Matz, who will
pass them on.

TOODYAY ROADSIDE CLEARING

The club has been extremely well served
by Eddy Wajon in his efforts to contain the
clearing proposals of the Toodyay Shire.
Below is an extract of a recent
communication Eddy has received

Just a quick update about the proposal to clear
approximately 58 ha of roadsides at Toodyay.

| have been liaising with Shire of Toodyay regarding
the potential for impacts on listed species, including
loss of habitat. After assessing information available
to the Department, including the Permit to Clear
issued by WA DEC, it has been determined that
there is a need for Commonwealth involvement in
this proposal. Shire of Toodyay are aware of the
Department's concerns and have today referred the
proposal to the Department. Officers in our
Referrals Section are currently assessing this
document.

Referrals go on the Department's website for
comment. If this referral is accepted in its current
state (apparently there are gaps atthe moment),
this document will be available for you to comment
at:

http://www.environment.gov.au/cgi-
bin/epbc/epbe_ap.pl?name=invitation to comment:|
imit=7:text search=
<http://www.environment.gov.au/cqi-

bin/epbc/epbc ap.pl?name=invitation to co

mment;limit=7;text search=>

Those members who have internet links
can look at what is involved.

SIGHTING REPORTS

A copy of the sighting report is included in
this bulletin FOR YOUR USE. To build our
data base we need reports to be filled in.
the ones we need are from PRIVATE
TRIPS, especially country members.
Having some forms even if it is for
common orchids is much better than none.
Let the editor know and | will post extra
copies. Metro members can get them from
the meeting and hand them in at the
meeting. PLEASE HELP.



RAFFLE ROSTER SPEAKER
2007 2007
MARCH Ian Greeve Mark Brundrett — The current state of orchid
conservation in WA/ the Lotterywest Project

APRIL Donna Wajon Wayne Merritt

MAY Christine Lock TBA

JUNE Stuart Harris

JULY Glenys Blinco

AUGUST David Lawson

SEPTEMBER | Noel Clarke

OCTOBER Eva Smith

NOVEMBER | John Ewing
If undeliverable return to
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Attention:

............................. sennes

FORTHCOMING FIELD TRIPS
Sat 9" June — meet at 10am on Brookton-Corrigin Rd at corner of Wikepin-Corrigin
Rd, approx 12 Km before Corrigin. Trip is to study Rhizanthella Gardneri [This trip is
the first associated with the Lotterywest Wheatbelt Endangered Orchid Research

Project]

Sun 24" June — Meet at 10am opposite the Mogumber Hotel [on corner of Moora-
Bindoon Road and Mogumber Road West)]. The trip is to find Thelymitra Apiculata (it
better be a sunny day).

For the June 9" trip advise Ross Fox if you are coming —

(also let him

know if you have said ‘Yes' then are not able to come) For June 24" trip contact John

Ewing












